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UPCOMING EVENTS 
Mondays: 7:00pm - Euchre 
Wednesdays: 9:30-10:30am - Low Impact Exercise 
Thursdays: 6:30-9:00 pm - Fibre Arts Night 
 

• October 8th - Deer Contest Begins 
• October 11th - Aviva Voting Opens 
• October 26th - Seniors Luncheon 
• October 29th - Kids Halloween Party 
• October 29th - Halloween Dance 
• October 30th - Zumba with Holly 
• November 1st - Basket Auction 
• November 2nd - Board Meeting 
• November 13th - Bridal Show 
• November 20th - Mom to Mom Sale 
• November 22nd - Victorian Tea 
• November 26th - Hunting Trivia 
• November 27th - Zumba with Holly 
• December 10th - JOY Dinner 
• December 28th - Bingo Event 

 
IMPORTANT NOTICE 
Next months’ board meeting will be held on 
Wednesday, November 2nd at 7:00 pm., due 
to the basket auction. 
 
RANKIN BIG DEER CONTEST 
Registration begins October 8th and contest 
starts on November 7th for Rankin’s Big 
Deer Contest. Registration and weigh-ins 
will be done at Van’s Pet Food on Highway 
41 Thursdays, Fridays and Saturday from 
9:00am to 6:00pm. Registration fee is $30 
per hunt camp or $5 per individual hunter. 
Don’t wait to the last minute to register! 

SENIORS EXERCISE CLASSES 
Low Impact exercise classes have started 
and everyone is enjoying getting in shape. 
Come out and join us. Cost $2.00 per 
session. Please note: There will be no class 
on October 12th, due to the absence of the 
instructor. 

HALLOWEEN AT RCRC 
The Children’s Halloween Party will be held 
Saturday, October 29th from 1-3 pm. The 
Halloween costume party will include games, 
crafts and snacks. Ages -10 and under. Cost: 
$5 per child. Limited to first 50 registrants. 
Deadline to register is October 20th. Call or 
email Tawnya to register at 613-732-3380 
or tsmile10@hotmail.com. Please give the 
name and age of child so age appropriate 
treat bags can be provided. 

We are also hosting an adult Halloween 
Dance on Saturday, October 29th from 8pm-
1am. Tickets are $10 and will be sold at the 
door. Must be 19 years of age and up and 
have ID. Prizes for best costume.  

BASKET AUCTION 
Our annual basket auction is set for Tuesday, 
November 1st.  Over 30 baskets up for 
auction. Come and do some Christmas 
shopping or get something special for 
yourself. $10 admission includes a beverage, 
hors d'oeuvres and prizes. Viewing starts at 
6:30pm and the auction begins at 7:30pm. 
We already have baskets for baby, barbeque, 
pet, Sunday dinner, cooking, cleaning, 
scrapbooking, games, kitchen, cookies, 
maple products, jams and jellies, emergency 
kit and Christmas ornaments.  We still need 
more, so if you can help out it would be 
greatly appreciated. Gift certificates are 
always a hit. We also need snack food for 
this evening, so maybe you could donate 
something for this. Remember all money 
raised will go toward paying for our new ice 
rink. We need basket items by October 17th, 
so that we can begin putting it together and 
purchasing things we don't have. Thank you 
in advance. 
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JOY DINNER 
The annual JOY Dinner will be held on 
Saturday, December 10th. Tickets will be $15 
each, watch next months’ newsletter for info. 
 
NEW RINK SURFACE 
Our rink is now a reality after lots of 
planning and hard work, however; we have 
had to borrow a lot of money. Now comes 
the task of paying the bills. Please support or 
volunteer at the various fundraising events 
the Centre has planned to achieve this 
goal. We need everyone's help in 
this. Maybe you could run a fundraiser, or 
support our existing events, or make a 
donation. This is a community effort and as 
such we need everyone to help out. 
 
FALL BRIDAL SHOWCASE 
The Bridal Show at the RCRC is November 
13th. We are looking for vendors to 
participate. We would like brides to register 
their attendance as well; free to attend. Call 
Kellie for more information 613-732-9739, 
or message us on Facebook. 
 
LOTTERY CASH CALENDARS 
We will once again be selling lottery 
calendars for the Crime Stoppers. Watch 
next month for more details. 
 
APPLE EXTRAVAGANZA 
Once again our annual Apple Extravaganza 
was a great success.  If you missed out we 
still have some items left and you can get 
some by calling Muriel at 613-735-0224 to 
place your order. Thank you to all who came 
out to help with the baking and selling and 
to all who donated apples. Each of you 
played an important part. Also thank you to 
all who purchased baked items. Another 
great fund raiser for our new rink surface. 
 
RAFFLE TICKETS 
Only 400 books left out of 2000! Please 
make a big effort to sell your tickets. The 
prizes are great and all proceeds go to rink 
project. 
 

EUCHRE 
Euchre has started back up at the RCRC. 
Come down to the rink Monday nights at 
7pm. $3 per person. Everyone is welcome. 
Call Bonnie Dumouchel at 613-735-5529 for 
more information. 
 
MONTHLY ZUMBA® FUNDRAISER 
Come shake it with Holly and raise money 
for the construction of the new rink! $5 drop 
in fee, per person (all proceeds to RCRC). 
Upcoming Dates: 
Sunday’s at 3:00pm;  

• October 30th 
• November 27th 
• December 11th 

For more information contact: 
Holly Dole (Zumba® Instructor) 
holly.dole@gmail.com 
www.facebook.com/groups/rankinzumba/ 
OR call Shelley Dole at 613-735-1738. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MEAT PIES 
Once again we will be making our meat pies 
(half beef, half pork). These will be ready in 
early December. They are $15 each. You 
must order in advance. Place your order by 
calling Dawnalda at 613-639-4232 or Muriel 
at 613-735-0224. 
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MOM TO MOM SALE 
The Mom to Mom Sale is November 20th. 
Rent a table for $20 to sell kids clothing, 
sports equipment and toys. The renter of the 
table keeps their own profits from the sale of 
their items. Call Kellie at 613-732-9739 for 
more information or to book a table. 
 
MINNINE OPRY SUCCESS 
The Ladies and Gents of the Minnie Opry 
was a huge success, due to the generosity of 
many people who donated food and their 
time to sell tickets, prepare and serve the 
food, tend bar and help clean up after. Thank 
you to all for helping to make it happen. A 
special Thank you to The Biggs Family and 
Ron Resmer (House of Music) for donating 
their time and providing a great show for 
everyone to enjoy and help us raise much 
needed money towards our new rink.   
 
BOARDWALK GAMING CENTRE  
RCRC has finally been accepted with 
Boardwalk Gaming Centre in Pembroke, 
after many years of waiting. Being a 
member will earn us money whenever our 
group has their session. As part of the initial 
step to participate we need to sell as many 
tickets as possible for our December 28th 
fundraising evening. Tickets are $15, but are 
a $30 value (only 1 ticket per person). The 
more tickets that we can sell and people 
actually attend at the gaming centre will 
return 100% or the full $15 to us. If the 
ticket is sold but the person does not attend 
we still will get $10. Great Christmas gift 
idea! We will also be looking for individuals 
to work at Boardwalk Gaming on our 
scheduled day in the coming year. If you 
would like to help, please let any of the 
executive know or call us to discuss. To buy 
or sell tickets for the event on December 28th 
for us, please call Marilyn at 613-735-5938. 
 
THANK YOU 
Thank you to Murray Kuehl for bringing 
over stone for beside the well. And thanks to 
Wilmer and Kyle Verch for placing them. 
Looks great. 

HUNTING TRIVIA NIGHT 
The Hunting & Outdoor’s Trivia Night will 
be held on November 26th. Registration 
begins at 6:15pm, trivia starts at 7pm sharp. 
Cost is $30 and teams can be up to 6 people. 
(you can play with less than 6, but the cost is 
the same regardless). Get your team together 
and choose a name! Teams are also able to 
pre-register by calling Sandra at 613-732-
3241.  
 
HEARTFELT THANKS 
Thank you to all our neighbours who have 
helped out during this difficult time. Even 
just a simple wave has meant so much. 
Thank you to Perry Ashick and Kim, you 
were there for us from the time the 
ambulance pulled into our yard until it was 
all over. You mowed our grass more than 
once, brought in our mail and oversaw our 
home. Your thoughtful calls to Ottawa to 
inquire on Al's status were also greatly 
appreciated. Thank you Gerry and Annette 
Hanniman for offering to cut the grass, for 
your visits and all your little gifts, they were 
so appreciated. Thank you to Jack and Terri 
Peever for taking such good care of our 
doggie for so long, for picking him up at our 
home and taking him in with very short 
notice. Thank you as well to everyone who 
prayed for our family. We know we live in a 
little corner of heaven with so many angels 
looking out for each other, God bless you all. 
We hope we are as good a neighbors as you 
all are. Let us know if ever you need us, we 
would love to return the favour. If we missed 
someone, we are very sorry. From the 
bottom of our hearts - thank you! 
- Al and Marion Gutz and families. 
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LIKE US ON FACEBOOK 
If you’re on Facebook like our 
page: www.facebook.com/RankinCultureRecreation
Centre 
 
AVIVA COMMUNITY FUND 
The Aviva Community Fund is back this 
year, and we need your votes! The insurance 
company Aviva will be donating money to 
chosen community projects, and RCRC has 
entered a submission for our rink. This year 
you are able to vote all at once (18 votes 
total), rather than having to vote every day 
like last year. Please make an effort to vote – 
this would make a huge difference to the 
RCRC, and our rink project, and voting is 
very easy. Voting opens on October 11th, and 
closes October 28th. After voting closes 
Aviva chooses from the top finalists and 
awards the winner. Find out more online 
here: www.avivacommunityfund.org 
 
CONGRATULATIONS 
Daniel and Pamela Hewitt along with big 
sister Daisy Ann welcome with love their 
precious baby boy Levi John, weighing in at 
6 lb. 10 oz. on September 16, 2016. 
Grandma Joan Hewitt is tickled pink. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
OTTAWA VALLEY FOOD CO-OP  
We have joined as a producer with the 
Ottawa Valley Food Co-op which holds their 
distribution day at the centre every 3rd 
Tuesday of the month. Our products 
presently are homemade buns, baked beans, 
pickles, jams, jellies and baked or unbaked 
apple pies. You can become a member with 
OVFC and purchase products online for 
pickup monthly. Visit their website for more 
information at www.ottawavalleyfoord.org 
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Craft Beer Festival 
OTTAWA VALLEY

Best Western Inn and Conference Centre

Saturday - October 29 - 2016
From 11am - 10pm

1 International Drive, Pembroke, ON

www.ovcbf.ca

tickets: $10 advance, $15 at the door

For tickets & info:

In support of:
The Robbie Dean Family Counselling Centre

Enjoy craft beers from breweries in the Ottawa Valley and beyond...


